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GROUNDED
There's a double-page photo in Race Walking Record (Issue 890) showing over a score of European Cup 20K walkers...and every one has contact with the tarmacadam.   After recent heated debates on this subject, perhaps things are now moving in the right direction?
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OLYMPIC SELECTIONS

Sincerest congratulations to those with Essex race walking connections who've been selected to officiate at the 2012 London Olympics.  They are PETER CASSIDY, SHARON HERBERT, PETER MARLOW, LORRAINE VIDLER & PAULINE WILSON.

ASSEMBLY OF RACE WALKERS IN HADLEIGH
Hadleigh in Suffolk is where top class race walkers like taking up residence.  Ilford's former Post Office Champion TERRY RILEY resides there.  Terry was a quality walker with a wide range as he competed in all distances from sprints to the London/Brighton.   His main activity nowadays is ballroom dancing.  Former international DON COX is a resident.  Don gained international selections when being recognised at that level was most competitive.   Don had a "second coming" as he returned to the International scene after catching the selector's eye in ultra-distance events.  Former Scottish International DAVID BUCHANAN resides there.  His father ALAN BUCHANAN, sage of past decades, was a talented walker who edited Race Walking Record.  David commutes to his dental surgery in Harold Wood.  He was Suffolk walking champion 2 years ago and still gets to starting lines.  He's made a name for himself on golf greens and recently appeared at a major golf tournament in Eastern Europe.

NEXT!
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Hundreds-of-thousands advanced their names to be Olympic Games Volunteers and when interviews commenced at the ExCel Centre a pair of race walkers with Essex connections - and both Centurions - found they had appointments at the same time!   So good luck to SUE CLEMENTS & PAM FICKEN.

TRIALS AND TRIBULATIONS
We have news about OLLY BROWNE in the 85 Miles Isle-of-Man Parish Walk - so called as it passes every Parish Church on this island.   Olly suffered severe cramp in the opening 15 miles - which he'd never experienced before.   It was so bad Olly stopped 3 times; and each time announced he'd retired from the event.  But each time he decided to have another go and, in agony, his pain finally wore off and Olly finished well.   Olly was 62nd in 20.32.41. and, but for that opening 15 miles, would have been much better.   Olly wants to return in 2012 and really get in a good one!   That's the spirit.    As for the race...what can you say...in numbers a record start and record finish - won by Centurion Jock Waddington for a 4th successive year in a PB 15.01.48.    159 finished the full distance under 24 hours and 1,099 made the 32.5 miles checkpoint!    We remember when Olly raced 100 Miles at Newmarket and broke a bone in a foot after 10 miles...and still pressed on in agony to close home Ilford as National Champions.
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"THE ONE SHOW"

Apologies to BBC1 but it could refer to the 2011 Essex County Athletics Association 20 Kilometres Walking Championship.    Over past years, on too many occasions, we've reported the worst day in the history of Essex race walking (so too has Enfield Walker passed such comments about our County scene).  This year was the worst as just 1 Essex competitor contested our Essex 20K Championship.  Indeed can you even call it a race when only 1 takes part?     Our Essex County President PETER SKETCHLEY came from North Essex to present awards and it was highly embarrassing.  But for PETE RYAN it would have been totally embarrassing!  For if Peter hadn't appeared we'd have had NIL Essex starters!     Peter himself was "50/50" owing to injury and made a late decision to appear.  He wanted to return the trophy...and in an example for others it came back properly engraved and ready for re-presentation.   The victor's cup is the PHIL EMBLETON TROPHY.  Many readers will remember Phil's huge contribution to athletics and this "race" was not worthy such a great man.   But how we should thank Pete, a thousand times, for keeping this race sequence going.   Pete's a modest man for he himself pointed out he'd won the Essex 20K in a "personal worst" time - 1.55.26.    Pete added he was pleased that, at least, the winning time was under 2 hours.   The cup, over 3 decades old, had many famous names engraved on it...including that of OLLY FLYNN who was there with his wife JANET helping on the drinks table.


Many officials/helpers/supporters  were there...too many for individual mentions but we thank them all as they outnumbered participants.    After the race our victor, Pete, said, "We've lost the Essex League, Essex 50K and Essex 20 Miles.   We must all try to save the Essex 20 Kilometres".     His words should be pondered upon - but is it too late?   We lost our Essex League and 50K and 20 Miles as the walkers didn't support them...although the latter was assisted into oblivion by disgraceful shenanigans in a smoke-filled room.   Once lost races don't come back!    The Essex 20K was "shaky" on each of the last 3 years but this may well be a proverbial "last straw" and so would leave only our Essex 10 Miles left as an Essex  road walking Championship.   And this year the Essex 10 Miles drew just 7 starters - a lowest ever despite making it a 'B' race to try and attract more takers.    Pete said it, "We must save the Essex 20 Kilometres".   Have any readers got any constructive comments to explain why walkers don't want it?  But sadly it may be all too late!


Also on the bill was the RWA Southern Area 20K and that fared little better.  Just 7 men and 4 women faced the starter.   It was, of course, a victory for Pete as 2 Championships were held in conjunction.   And Pete was the only finisher inside 2 hours.  2nd was John Ralph of Enfield in 2.01.39 with Kevin Knight of Southern Vets AC 3rd in 2.10.15.    Enfield won the team - they were the only team with 3 starters (J.Ralph, S.Pender & A.Thomson).   At 2-to-score SWC came 2nd including the last man home in their scoring duo.   No 3rd team!   The ladies race was won by Helen Middleton in 2.06.12 followed by Maureen Noel in 2.10.27 then N.Blatchford of Abingdon Amblers in 2.12.10.   A reduced 2-scoring tram race saw Abingdon Amblers took the Southern Area Women's title.  The only team!  RAY PEARCE, RWA Southern Area President JOHN HALL and Essex President PETER SKETCHLEY supported the meeting.   But where were the rest of the race walkers?
VIEWS OF DON COX

Well it seems I was right about the Olympic ticket rip off. say what you think.

Don, 

See you at the hundred.
BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION

Always hard-working PAM FICKEN became a septuagenarian in July.   Pam's a serial Committee attender serving the RWA, RWA Southern Area, The Centurions &  SWC (helping stage a sucessful Centenary 100 Miles).   At functions Pam donates table flowers and is legend on catering counters at meetings with her home-baked cakes.    Pam, Immediate Past President of the Race Walking Association, still  competes and was on her feet for longer than several others at SWC's Centenary 100 Miles!   Around 40 circuits of Battersea Park's Queen's Carriageway, Pam qualified as Centurion 934 in truly hot weather at her Club's 1995 promotion.   Hot weather pulled in crowds to this popular South London park, including roller-skaters, skate-boarders and park amblers which walkers had to get past!    Pam clocked 23.09.53 receiving more applause when finishing than race winner - SWC colleague Richard Brown.  Pam followed her late father Hew into The Centurions.  Hew qualified in 23.03.50 when passing 100 miles in the 1948 Surbiton Town Sports Club 24 Hours on Motspur Park track (103 miles 442 yards at the end).   Hew had better days ahead as he was to finish 20 UK 100 miles events, winning in 1955 & 1965 on roads and on Walton track in 1960 hitting 100 miles in 17.18.51 on route to a great 133 miles and 21 yards as 24 hours elapsed.     The Centurions Handbook points out that daughter took only 6 minutes longer than father to qualify!    When Pam qualified so did 12 others of whom the late Boyd Millen, Kathy Crilley, Dave Kates, Ray Platt and Ken Cardozo (attended by Dave Neagle) will be well 

known to readers.   Pam's skills as an attendant are legend, with umpteen 100's, London-to-Brightons and other distance events on her CV.   Such skill is regularly made available to us as Pam toils away on feeding/watering stations for our benefit.   We all celebrate Pam's birthday and wish her many active years to come.
BMAF WALKING INFO FROM JOHN HALL

Dear Walkers/Supporters,

I must also say that, whereas I am prepared to carry on as BMAF Walking Secretary for another year, I have a lot of other commitments and would be more than happy to stand down if a willing candidate can be found to take over! I'm happy to discuss with anyone who might be interested.......


The last BMAF championship of the year will be the 10k at Leicester on Saturday 3rd September (apologies to those doing Guernsey again!). I'll be in Scotland then so I need a volunteer to look after medals, otherwise I will have to hand them out at later events, or put them in the post. 


Best wishes, 

John


020 8292 3627

RETIREMENT CONGRATULATIONS

Persevering RWA Southern Area Honorary Championships Secretary and 2012 Olympic Games Deputy Chief Judge NOEL CARMODY has retired from the Metropolitan Police for a 2nd time.   After previously bowing out he returned by popular acclaim.  On leaving for a 2nd time, local Councillors and folk on his Community "patch" attempted to get his retirement further put back...but without success.  We wish Noel a happy, long and contented retirement
EMAILS CENTURION STUART BENNETT FROM ABI DUBAI
Hi Dave,


Still training hard, good news now doing sub 1 minute 45 seconds per lap on the school track, bad news I think the track is about 311 metres long.   Hopefully see you in August.  


Regards.  


Stuart 
OLYMPIC INFO FROM BILL SUTHERLAND

Hello Dave,


On Frantic Friday of the 2012 Olympic Ticket Sales the London Evening Standard centre page spread featured ‘Where to see your free Olympics’ by Matthew Beard.  It was great to see Race Walking shown with no less than 7 sketches of walkers with 1 Lady and 6 Men  It would seem that whoever did the sketches also knew the top World Walkers well as various faces could be recognised.  The publicity was well appreciated shown alongside the famous sights in London .  The dates and the well known route were shown too with just 399 days to go!  Latest news now tells us that the reserved £20 seating is SOLD OUT too!


Yours in Sport and Friendship, 


Bill 

DENNIS BOWS OUT

Stalwart Post Office race walker & former Loughton AC walker DENNIS JONES, who's now on the books of Pitsea Road Runners, bows out of the Royal Mail in early August.  Dennis is ever present at all Post Office walks; at Mount Pleasant and elsewhere in the UK and he lines up for major Marathons throughout the World where's he's raised considerable sums for good causes...usually chosen Charities of Mount Pleasant's Sports & Social Club.   Dennis works at Mount Pleasant.   He's a loyal and lifelong supporter of Dagenham & Redbridge FC from their Non-League days.  We all wish enthusiastic Dennis a long and happy retirement when he hangs up his uniform and mail-sack!
APPRECIATION
Dave,
Can you publish my thanks and gratitude to Pam Ficken for her sterling efforts in Dublin.  Pam was extremely cool, calm, focused throughout the feeding of many athletes and Olympians who asked for her services during the 50kms.  The recognition sometimes goes unnoticed.  Pam helped the Australians and Polish walkers as well as the UK athletes.  Pam was a real credit to our sport and hopefully she will do the same in London on the Mall next year 

Once again Well done to her for her pure professionalism 

Regards.

George Nibre 

HON.ED's VIEW

We should congratulate MARK EASTON (Organiser) and his Organising Committee members, for their promotion of the SWC/National/Centenary/BMAF 100 Miles on the weekend of July 2nd/3rd at the trafic-free Lingfield Park Racecourse.   It was so memorable it'll be talked about for years to come.  "Pats on back" all round I say!  D.A.

WRITES TOM TIDY

Dear Dave,

Thank you very much for the "Essex Walker" which I always enjoy reading.  Last year I completed my 20th Nijmegan Vierdaagse which due to my wife's health was my last.  I shall miss seeing my Dutch friends whom I have met since my first time with the R.W.A. team in 1961.   This now matches up with my 20 Hastings to Brighton and my 20 London to Brighton events.

Best wishes to you all.

Yours sincerely.   Tom Tidy (C.298)

RAMBLING ON

Thanks to RON & JOAN WALLWORK for hosting a pleasant July ramble over Newmarket Heath and concluding with a nice pub meal.  It was well supported and, as such, might be staged again.
                                             FIXTURES
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31 Jul
Ilford Open 5 Miles




Redbridge Circuit

2.30 pm

2 Aug
Woodford Tuesday Walk 3,000m


Ashtons Track


6.25 pm

3 Aug
Easter Vets T&F League 1 Mile


Various venues


7 pm
6 Aug
Southern RWA 1 Hour




Dartford



12 noon
7 Aug
Inter-Area Veterans Final



Solihull
10 Aug
SWC 5,000 Metres




Norman Park


7.30 pm

13 Aug
Enfield League Training Session


Lee Valley



10am
16 Aug
Vets AC 5 Miles/non- VACs may guest

Battersea Park


7 pm

20 Aug
BMAF 20K & 30K Championships


Coventry



11.30 am
20 Aug
Enfield League/LICC 5,000m


Ashtons Track


11.45 am

28 Aug  
VAC 3,000m Championship



Battersea Park  


 1.45pm
30 Aug
Woodford Tuesday Walk 3,000m


Ashtons Track


6.25 pm

3 Sep
Ashford Open 3,000 metres



Ashford Stadium

3 Sep 
Jim Sharlott/BMAF 10K        


Leicester (Abbey Park)
11 am
4 Sep
Church-to-Church 19.4 Miles


St Peter Port


9 am

11 Sep
RWA 10K Championships



Victoria Park

17 Sep
Enfield League 10K




Hillingdon Cycle Track

1 pm

24 Sep
50th Post Office 6 Miles / Womens 3 Miles
Mount Pleasant


2 pm


IT'S NEVER OVER TILL THE FAT LADY SINGS

The 2nd WTW 2011 race in the well-established series of Open Graded Meetings staged at Ashtons Track saw us early on the card and we got off lightly as faint drizzle was succeeded by heavy rainfall soon after the last walker finished.  Of offer was a 5,000 metres dash and the leading walker by some distance was Ilford's Francisco Reis who, despite only training for 2 days in the previous fortnight (due to illness) charged off as though the Devil was after him.   Going into lap 7 he was streets ahead before halting in agony with a torn hamstring.   By coincidence he slumped to the track surface right in front of Pete Duhig (Eastern Vets) who'd just been disqualified. Fortunately Pete is one skilled in sports injury treatment and immediately went into his manipulation routine aiming to get Francisco back on track.  With the huge lead he still enjoyed, despite being grounded, Pete tried his best to get him going again but when asked if he was returning to the action the causality mournfully replied, "I'm f***ked". 

The race was won by Mikk Bradley of Enfield in 29 minutes and 22 seconds.  It was an Enfield win-double as Helen Middleton was 2nd and also leading lady.   3rd was sprightly septuagenarian Mick Harran (SWC) followed by Ryston's Cath Duhig.   Cath had incentive to do well as she had to reach Brentwood before "curtain-up" at 8pm for The Mikado. Cath and Pete made it...just!   It was a night to remember for Abdi Berleen who, after successfully running 9 marathons in Ilford's colours, had the kudos of leading home his Club's contingent in 7th position clocking 35.27 in only his 2nd appearance as a race walker!   The pick of Ilford's other walkers was stalwart Mick Barnbrook who broke off his holiday at a caravan site in Kent to support the race where he filled 10th spot in 36.36 and now occupies 4th spot in the series table with 2 races to go.


In 12th & penultimate spot Dave Ainsworth pounded out 38.21 being hard-pressed on the home straight by Enfield's Essex-based member Elizabeth Man-Rey.  He also won the George Woods Trophy (newly re-provided) for being the 1st Essex-resident Centurion home.   In fact, as in 2010, he was the one in that category.


With 2 races to go Ilford hold a small lead over Enfield - most of Ilford's points coming from a good showing in Race No.1.  As for the series, it's improved as in just two 2011 races, the number of finishers is only 2 under the grand total for all 4 races in 2010.   Some good news there...so make sure you're all part of it!   Next race is on Tuesday 2nd August at a slightly earlier 6.25pm.  It's a 3,000 metres 'A' race - enter on the night/all welcome.   In the Individual Table your best 3 from 4 races will count towards your points tally.

50th ANNIVERSARY WALK

The Post Office-in-Uniform Race at Mount Pleasant on Saturday 24th September (2pm) is it's 50th Anniversary and notable former event winners are lined-up to support this event which will be a wonderful occasion.   A complimentary buffet/bar will provide opportunities for post-race socialising...and remembering past races!  Of offer is a men's 6 miles/ladies 3 miles.  Former winner STEVE WYNN is organising this from his position of retirement!  

SACREMENTO HOTLINE

Hi guys, to use the local vernacular, herewith my first report from the World Masters Athletic Championships Track and Field.

After a good night’s sleep in the local Comfort Inn in Sacramento, Andrew my son drove us to the Hughes Stadium in the City College campus in plenty of time for the 9:20 am reporting-in.

The temperature was already 71F with clear blue skies but the slight breeze should make tolerable

racing conditions. Unfortunately the W50 pentathlon hurdles had been scheduled at the same time as an earlier walk so we (M70) started over an hour late when the temperature had climbed well over 80F, hitting 90F (over 30C) by our finishing time at high noon! But if a 94 year old Mexican lady can complete 5k a little earlier, who are we to complain!

So the gun goes for 12 and a half laps of the track and 18 men aged 70 to 74 charge into the bend. Feeling good and well hydrated I was 3rd but by the time I passed the water station for only the second time my mouth felt dry and I had to imbibe from the profferred cup next lap and on several more occasions, disturbing concentration and momentum. However my final lap was my second fastest and I did not trouble the six judges so given my shortage of speed-specific preparation I had to be happy with my performance of 31:11:15 and within ten minutes felt fully recovered. 

The winner ducked under 30 minutes so I was disappointed to only come 6th; the first nine were all from different countries! Ninety one nations make up the over 4,000 participating athletes using 3 stadia over a two week period, ending with the marathon on Sunday 17th.

The 10km Walk will be in an adjacent park on tarmac on Tuesday morning at an earlier start time so bring it on! 


Edmund H. Shillabeer

VIEWS OF CHRIS FLINT

Two or three well known Officials within race walking have expressed their desire to stand down shortly but the absence of people willing to take on volunteer posts makes it difficult for an easy transfer of responsibilities. People do not appear willing to take on these roles anymore and it will mean that athletics generally will fade through default.  Sad but true unless the Olympics changes people’s consciousness about the importance of sport and that it needs to be managed.  Things just don’t happen!

Regards,

Chris

SWC 100 MILES (+ NATIONAL 100 MILES)

The Centenary 100 Miles was held around 84 traffic free circuits inside Lingfield Park Racecourse on July 2nd/3rd.  Joint Chief Judge JACK THOMAS addressed the field saying “As this is the Centenary 100 Miles race I shall expect exemplary walking.  If you get 3 crosses on the board you won’t be disqualified...you’ll be shot”.  Mr. Starter – Peter Selby – set the field on their way in hot conditions.  With a 2 pm start it could only get cooler and it did as clouds obliterated the sun’s strongest rays.  The evening  was comfortable but a shock was in store overnight as freak weather saw temperatures plummet to 5 degrees centigrade and mist descended on the Surrey countryside.  Sunday morning brought another shock as heat wave conditions ensured, so making it an ordeal for most. The old adage of “Finish the night, finish the race” normally holds good as those still racing in the morning usually finish.  Lingfield Park’s heat put paid to that as many retirements occurred on the Sunday. One short stretch of course went between 2 mounds and with no breeze, it was like passing through a furnace.

Walkers from mainland Europe dominated the event with the notable exception of Sandra Brown who yet again performed with distinction so giving ‘home’ supporters something to shout about.

A trio of competitors were taken to hospital including former Basildon walker Greg Smith (now Lancs) who raced in our 500th Essex League race.
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RESULTS – LEADING POSITIONS AND SELECTED COMPETITORS

1
B. Snoren


Dak Drunes

19.04.07

2
S. Brown (L)


SWC


20.18.23

3
R. Pistorius


RWV


20.26.26

4
F. DeRoeck


RWV


20.33.02

6
I.  Klinkerdon (L)

RWV


21.04.02

7
I. Stalter


SWC


21.12.25

8
K. Marshall


Ilf


21.25.20

9
C. Mestdagh (L)

RWV


21.30.57

14
W. Thurrell (L)

LDWA

21.33.35

15
T. Williams


LDWA

21.33.35

16
R. Mitchell


SWC


21.36.17

23
S. Lightman (L)

Leics


22.55.58

32
A. Alstrachen (L)

E & H


23.42.48

34
M. Fisher


Red


23.53.31

36
P. King


Bel/Ltn

23.57.20

CLASSIFIED OVER 80 MILES (IN METRES)

37
C. Flint


SWC

157.128 IN 23.49.44

38
S. Clements (L)

LDWA
155.220 in 23.44.58

39
O. Browne


Ilf

153.313 in 23.10.28

40
C. Cattano


Sth

149.498 in 21.09.14

41
S. Allen


Ilf

145.683 in 21.13.53

42
J. Borgars


HP/Ltn
145.683 in 21.20.25

45
G. Davis


Lancs

141.868 in 20.59.19

OTHERS POSITIONS

49
A. O’Rawe


Ilf


120.885 in 21.41.47

50.  
 S.Smith (L)         

RR       

124.700 in 23.39.51
61
S. Pender


E&H/Ltn

67.475 in 9.37.06

65
S. Queeney (L)

E & H


59.845 in 8.54.35

66
D. Hoben


SWC


56.030 in 9.58.49

70
P. Goodwin


Ilf


50.308 in 8.00.01

71
S. Allen


Bar


46.493 in 6.00.51

73
D. Cox


E & H


44.585 in 5.51.51

76
P. Ficken (L)


SWC


38,863 in 6.25.23

76
C. O’Rawe-Hobbs

Unat


2.620 in 22.01

77
M. O’Rawe-Hobbs

Unat


2.620 in 22.01

All Essex entrants are thanked for gracing the Centenary 100 Miles Programme/Race Card.  Southend resident Martin Fisher made the result sheet – yet again – for which he’s warmly congratulated.  On the classified list Sue Clements got to within touching distance of her goal, Olly Browne showed his mettle by racing on the Isle-of-Man (85 Miles) and Lingfield (100 Miles) over successive weekends!  Olly suffered large blisters and needed a week off work to recover.  Chris Cattano surprised us all when he appeared as his only race walks in the past couple of years have been short distance Eastern Vets evening track events.  Chris was off work for 3 days afterwards and yes, you guessed, blisters! Steve Allen had the satisfaction of walking further than he’d ever previously managed – and he also needed a week off work – blisters!  John Borgars also went his furthest to date and he had enough energy left to attend a family social event later on the Sunday.  Cheerful 69 year old Alan O’Rawe belied his age and just kept on going...and looking more comfortable than most as he had a genuine smile for everyone.  Sean Pender probably paid the price for setting off at too fast a pace – but he’ll be back for more.  Phil Goodwin, Don Cox and Pam Ficken all made solid contributions to the event.

There were too many Essex Walker readers there as Officials/Helpers/Attendants/Supporters to even commence mentioning them – but all had to be there around the clock and all went back home tired having given their all.  THANKS TO ALL.
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TIM STOUT R.I.P.

In early June the death at the age of 64 occurred of former Southend-on-Sea AC walker Timothy (Tim) STOUT, though it must be said that he was better known as a competitive runner where his efforts included successful marathon finishes.   Tim walked for an enthusiastic and numerically strong Southend squad in the 90s his favourite walk being his Club's now defunct Open 5 Miles along the seafront and leafy back roads of Thorpe Bay.  Under Val Mountford's captaincy Southend won the 1994 Essex Walking League team title and Tim made appearances in that long campaign and was in the team photographs of that successful squad.

Tim was a journalist for decades starting with the Southend Standard before moving to the Basildon-based Evening Echo where he was their crime correspondent...and he had plenty to report on!  He did the occasional sports report but he was mainly focused on crime.

Tim was a talented fencer who achieved international status and met his wife-to-be Freda, on St.Valentine's Day 1970 in Dublin when at a competition...Freda being an Irish fencing international.  Tim was an expert on snakes and he involved himself in fire eating and abseiling.   He choreographed sword-fighting for a Shakespearean Company and also trod the boards himself as an amateur dramatics participant.  As a novelist he had books published in the horror and science fiction genres.

He left Southend during the late 1990s after an unexpected knock on his door.  A solicitor informed him that a distant relation has passed-on in Bunclody (Ireland) and that Tim was the only relation who could be traced.   A house and farm had been left, so Tim headed to Ireland and took possession.   Sadly he suffered Alzheimer’s and passed on in the Sacred Heart Hospital at Carlow.   A Requiem Mass was held at the Church of the Most Holy Trinity in Bunclody where Tim's sister Cherry was the eulogist, followed by a cremation in Dublin.    Tim will be known by a number of readers, particularly our Estuary-based ones.   Tim leaves behind his wife Freda, son Gavin, daughter Keira and granddaughter Arabella.  We extend our condolences to them all.

ED SHILLABEER'S DUBLIN REPORT
Hi Dave, 

The news from Dublin is that the craic was great!!!


Yours truly, starting 40 minutes early, was classified in the 50k at 9th of 19 starters, for 45k in 5:02:10. The course had to be cleared early as as a "pedal in the park" event took over Phoenix park in the afternoon.


 Full details of the various walks in which were athletes from 31 countries should be found on www.athleticireland.ie, from memory Tom Bosworth set a PB of under 88 min. A Finn won the 50k, Chinese the two 20ks.


Regretfully family commitments coupled with flying out to California next Tuesday will now prevent my attendance at the 100 miler on Sat.


Yours in sport,


Ed.

PLENTY OF ACTION

You can't say you've not got variety in race walking.  On the same weekend in late June you had the Junior Track Championships at Bedford, a top-class meeting in Dublin (also offering Junior races), the Parish Walk and the BMAF Championships - which offered 2 different distances in 2 days.

NEWS OF LONDON-TO-BRIGHTON WINNER

Walton-on-Naze resident and former Stock Exchange London-to-Brighton winner (1971 clocking 9.04.32) and a regular at  Vets AC 5 mile runs in Battersea Park, KEN TUSON advises he's had a pacemaker fitted as an early 75th birthday present.   Ken race walked with distinction for Southend-on-Sea AC as well.

NEWS OF ANOTHER LONDON-TO-BRIGHTON WINNER

Resident of France, former Southend-on-Sea AC Vice-President and Stock Exchange AC leading light KEN RODRIQUES has been back on the scene for a visit.    He took in a reunion meal at Simpson's Tavern Restaurant at the oddly numbered 38½ Cornhill and remembered old times with former colleagues and rivals alike.      At the Exchange Ken was a top dealer in his heyday.    In the SE London/Brighton he's 5th on the all time list of appearances with 18 to his credit, spanning 5 decades from the 60s-to-the-00s.   His first was in 1967 (11th in 10.57.07) and penultimate was in 1996 (5th in 10.47.47).   36 finished in 1967 and 6 in 1996.   His best was in 1984 when winning in 9.04.19 (43 finishers) and he was "in the frame" on a number of occasions.   His name also graced the results sheet for that last ever London-to-Brighton classic in 2003.  On other occasions he appeared in the programme among the officials and helpers, notably as timekeeper.  Ken also won the sealed London/Brighton handicap prize in his overall victory year of 1984.  We hope Ken enjoyed his visit back to Blighty.

EMAILS A PROUD SON
Hello,

 
I thought I’d share this story with you, my Dad Olly Browne has just had the toughest and challenging 2 weekends ever in his life. The weekend of the 25th June/26th June he went to the Isle of Man to do the Parish-to-Parish 85 mile walk in 24 hours, and completed it in 20 hours 32 mins 41 secs…. The weekend 2nd July/3rd July he competed in the Centurion 100 miles race walk at Lingfield Park Racecourse in Surrey.  In very hot conditions etc. Ilford, his athletic club, came 3rd in the 100 mile race.   Local boys Steve Allen, Olly Browne, Kevin Marshall, Chris Cattano and Alan O'Rawe all competed in the 100 as well.   

  

I think this is well worth a mention and also another 100 mile to add to his record. Last year he did 100 miles along Marine Parade in Leigh-on-Sea all in aid for Help for Heroes and raised over £4000. 

  

I have loads of photos for both of the weekends so I can send them to you.   Also if you check out the Surrey Walking Club website and also Parish-to-Parish Walk in IOM you can see Olly's name etc. 

  

Many Thanks 

  

Angus Browne 

Personal Trainer/Boxing Trainer/Sports Massage Therapist 

Brownes Fitness 

Tel: 01702 680112 

Mobile: 07590637233 

E-Mail: angus@brownesfitness.com 
WOOF-WOOF

There's a new resident in the race walking Mecca of Moulton as Vice Chairman of that Village's Parish Council RON WALLWORK and his good lady JOAN have become proud owners of a 9 weeks old border-collie named Mushka.     The newcomer can expect many good long walks from one who has a Commonwealth Games gold medal in his collection!

PRIVILEGED INDEED TO BE THERE!

Hello Dave, 

Our congratulations to Surrey Walking Club on another great Centurion 100 Miles Walk at Lingfield Park Racecourse.  These races take an enormous amount of organisation and the difficult and deception course at such a picturesque venue made the Centenary Race very special.  We felt privileged indeed to be there.  Sometimes one learns more about what it takes to become a Centurion just watching and not walking.  As John Arlott of cricket commentary fame once said “It is truly the most exclusive Club in sport.  You cannot get elected into it or buy your way in to it, the only way is to do it 100 miles walking within 24 hours.”  Our congratulations to all who took part and especially the new Centurions on such a memorable occasion.

Yours in Sport and Friendship. 

Kath and Bill Sutherland
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ATHLETE NO LONGER ON THE RUN

Our last issue told you that 1990 Commonwealth Games discus thrower JANE AUCOTT (she came 6th with 50.20 for England) had appeared on Crimewatch UK among their most wanted.   Call off the search as Crimewatch Update reports she's been apprehended.   The wanted lady is a former Coventry-based Detective Constable and was a member of Coventry Godiva Harriers before quitting in 1997.

GOOD AFTERNOON

HM Revenue & Customs held their annual sports day at Uxbridge's Brunel University where Southend's VAL MOUNTFORD came 4th in the 1 mile walk.  Well done and here's wishing more success as the afternoon Corporate Games season unfolds, to Val and other readers who grace this scene.
MISSED AT MOULTON

Suffolk resident CHRISTINE COLEMAN, who often pops along to races in her County, wasn't able to make Moulton this year as ill-health prevented her coming to this pleasant village just outside Newmarket.  We wish Christine, who was a most successful walker in her heyday, much better health and we hope to see her at future promotions. 

 
"IT'S FOR YOU"

I recently met up with Centurion and octogenarian KEN ROOST at an RAF Reunion in Northampton.  Said Ken, "I lost my mobile phone and had no idea where it was, as I'd searched all over the place.   So I asked a friend to ring my number in hope it would be heard somewhere so I'd be reunited with it".   And where was it found?...in one of his trouser pockets

IS ANYBODY OUT THERE?

With the GEORGE WOODS TROPHY being replaced, Essex Walker's previous issue placed  - on it's front page - an appeal for better support in memory of the name engraved on the silverware.  Sadly this appeal "fell on stony ground" as the event, in memory of a most popular and respected participant in Essex walking, was akin to a farce.  We called on all Essex-resident Centurions to support this race, as they were those eligible for this newly re-provided trophy.   Of those present only 1 was even eligible for this trophy...Hon.Ed...who'd won it in 2010 (in identical circumstances).   Such a contest isn't worthy to be held in memory if such an individual.  Can we do better in 2012 Olympic Year?  Obviously this year potential entrants were unavailable while recovering from the SWC 100 Miles...but still...just 1 person appeared!

Record : 1996 A.O'Rawe C791, 1997/8/9 J.Everett C951, 2000 D.Sharpe C578, 2001 A.O'Rawe, 2002 D.Ainsworth C540, 2003 A.O'Rawe, 2004/5 D.Sharpe, 2006 O.Browne C789, 2007 C.Cattano C963, 2008/9 D.Sharpe, 2010/11 D.Ainsworth.   2012 ?????

THEATRICAL REVIEW
Downham Amateur Dramatic Society (DADS), at which both PETE & CATH DUHIG are leading lights both on stage and in their Organisation, won the "Best Original Script" award at the annual Hunstanton Drama Festival.  It was the 4th successive time DADS had gained a major award.     Hunstanton, the only Norfolk resort facing west, is bracing and a pleasant place to visit.   Last time Hon. Ed. went there the theatre was on the end of the pier...but that's gone so they now "tread the boards" elsewhere. 

Cath played the part of Maureen – a middle aged woman having a Kidney transplant who finds herself awake in Limbo, where Ozimandius (The Devil’s Advocate) and Judy (her Guardian Angel) are doing battle, in a TV game show (hosted by ‘Maximillion’ for the last 21 Centuries) for her mortal soul !   The biggest game in eternity as she is the 100,000,000th soul to pass through......    Pete was technical staff and prompt (which wasn’t needed in the performance).
HART HOUSE IS APPEALING AGAIN!

Dear Friends,

Hope you are well and enjoying the summer.   This is just a short note to appeal to you again to consider helping us through the summer as the previous response was very poor!    We need you to enable us to continue working on the care and development of up to 20 children which, as you know for a Home, is quite expensive especially now with rising prices.

I look forward to hearing from you soon

Geoff Hunwicks

Home for Children with Learning Difficulties - The Gambia

(HART HOUSE)  geoffharth102@hotmail.com
"THE THANK YOU RON WALLWORK MAIDEN STAKES"

This was the title of the 6th & penultimate race on the card at Newmarket's July 15th evening meeting. It was the horseracing world's way of thanking Ron for all he'd done for Newmarket's racing fraternity during his time at the New Astley Club.  Ron and Joan were guests for the evening and dined in the VIP suite. In the Parade Ring Ron chose the best turned-out horse and presented a £100 cheque to this horse's stable lad.   There was £5,000 total prize money for this 1 mile dash with 14 horses entered, mostly from Newmarket stables.

The Racecard contained a photo of Ron with the Princess Royal and a tribute penned by Jacki Jarvis (wife of Newmarket trainer William Jarvis). The tribute read :

Tonight's 7-furlong race is named after one of Newmarket's most respected characters.   Earlier this year Ron retired after 35 years in charge of the New Astley Club, a charitable organisation established for people employed in racing establishments in and around Newmarket.  Ron undertook an array of responsibilities and over the past 4 decades he has seen a host of projects, ranging from staging in-house tournaments to International youth exchanges.     

Born in Bolton, Ron arrived in Newmarket in 1975 to become the 1st warden of the New Astley Club, which opened in the aftermath of the National stable staff strike. Ron himself is a keen sportsman, winning a gold medal in the 20-mile walk at the 1966 Commonwealth Games, and he has been instrumental in encouraging lads' participation in sport including athletics and boxing, which had always been a traditional part of racing life.

Ron served as a Justice of the Peace for 17 years and was a member of the West Suffolk Youth Panel.  Indeed, his significant input into life in Newmarket and beyond resulted in him being awarded an MBE for his services to the Community.   He was also honoured with a hugely deserved Pride of Racing Award (run in conjunction with Racing Welfare) in 2005.    The good news for his many friends in the town is Ron has not completely retired and will still be active in our Community and will, hopefully, be appreciated for many years to come.

Trainer William Jarvis said, "In the early days of the New Astley Club a lot of young kids and apprentices from all over the UK would come to Newmarket.  Back then the town could be a scary place but Ron developed the Astley Club into a safe place where the young could congregate.  The Club provided a place where they could gather for a game of snooker or a few drinks and Ron was a key in guiding them through their early months in the town and making life fun.   Over the years, under Ron’s leadership, the Club has seen a great deal of changes including the building of squash courts and  sports room.   Ron was fantastic at organising 5-a-side football competitions between yards - always a fiercely competitive event.   He was always giving up his Sundays to help organise and run events for the benefit of the Community.    Ron is one of the unsung heroes of Newmarket and many stable and stud staff - and trainers - are extremely grateful for his behind-the-scenes contribution to racing.  It is very fitting that a race at Newmarket is to be run in his name tonight".

Ron's sister Dorothy came to the races.  In 1962 Dorothy won a Northern Counties 1 mile walk in 8.28 and is a former National Junior 5,000 Metres Champion.  Dorothy's a great fan of Frankie Dettori (a New Astley Club Trustee) and her night was complete when Frankie gave her a Parade Ring hug...the top jockey was "up" on "Isometric".  Readers may remember Dorothy coming (as a surprise) to support Ron at Fords Basildon for the 20K race there - as Ron celebrated his 60th birthday with a 2.10 finish.  In the taproom afterwards some remember her assessment of the race when she commented, "A lot don't seem to walk like they used to in in my day".   Hmmm!

A previous issue of Essex Walker did a write-up to mark Ron's New Astley Club retirement on his 70th birthday and we're pleased the racing fraternity have praised Ton so publicly at one of their major meetings.   When the 7th & last race was over, Newmarket's July Course staged a pop concert by ex-Army Officer/now turned singer JAMES BLUNT, which Ron and his family stayed to appreciate.
GREAT TRIO

Members of Essex Clubs, DOMINIC KING, DAN KING & FRANCISCO REIS produced a 3,000 metres 1-2-3 at July's Representative Match on the delightfully situated Hemel Hempstead track, respectively clocking 12.20, 13.11 and 13.49.   Well done to our lads who represented The South!

NEW LADY CENTURIONS AT LINGFIELD PARK

Hello Dave,

I noted three remarkable and unusual facts from the Surrey Walking Club Centenary 100 Miles -  5 of the first 6 to finish were all New Centurions barring the remarkable Sandra Brown in 2nd place and 1st Lady.  With 16 New Centurions 8 Men and 8 Female the UK Females numbered 5 with only 1 Male from the UK. Pride of place must go to Sarah LIGHTMAN (Shaun’s daughter and every bit as tough as her Father) and Angela ALSTRACHEN of Enfield Harriers who had never previously raced at distance.  Prior to the 2011 Centurion Race 28 Females had achieved this epic feat now increasing by over 25% in one race to 36! It was great to see Anne SAYER, 1st ever Lady Centurion in 1977 there to witness it all.  Further back came Jack ROSE formerly from RAF INSWORTH who had 3 100 Completions.  He qualified as Centurion 517 in the Bristol 100 in 1973 only to return in 2011 to record a remarkable 50 miles now being in the 70 Age Group. I trust you are keeping well.  Good result for you in Woodford.
Yours in Sport and Friendship.
Kath and Bill (Sutherland)
STEVE ALLEN (ILF) SENDS HIS THANKS FOR THE 100


I would like to send my thanks to Mark Easton and Surrey Walking Club and everyone else who was connected with the memorable and well organised 100 with a very special thanks to Dave Ainsworth and my Dad Alex, both of whom attended me.


What a fantastic day and night. The camaraderie and banter we all experienced was unique.


Even though I gave it my best shot and didn’t complete I am looking forward to attempting it again in the future.  Especially the ensuing week I had off work, to lie about on the sofa like a beached whale. That was my third attempt, hopefully I will get the hang of it next time.


Steve Allen

KEEP IT CLEAN
Those from all 26 sports who make our 2012 Olympic team will have to sign up to a 15-point Code of Conduct devised by Deputy Chef de Mission Sir Clive Woodward.  It forbids swearing in public, having messy bedrooms and states standards of behaviour including hygiene, time-keeping and politeness.

ON TRACK
Following July's hugely successful LICC/ Enfield League 3,000 metres at Lee Valley, Organiser Ron Wallwork advises it was a record for numbers (36)...any more and we'll need 2 sections!     Ron confirmed Scott Davis remains Lee Valley's 3,000m record holder.    Essex Clubs provided a 1-2-3 as Francisco Reis (returning after injury), Scott Davis (making a confident return to action after a spell of unavailability) and Steve Uttley (defying toothache to appear) came home in 13.44, 13.47 and 15.18 respectively.   It was good to see recent SWC 100 Miles particpants enthusiastically back on our start line. 

 

Officials worked hard coping with such numbers and it was also Enfield's 3,000 Metres Championship...what a race.. their medals went in 16.24, 16.25 and 16.26 as John Ralph, Alan Ellam and Mikk Bradley went flat-out down the home straight!   It was nice to see popular Gary Smith giving a good account of himself again.   It shows  Enfield League Organisers continue giving punters what they want - the "total package".

NOT UNDER STARTER'S ORDERS
Canvey Islander LIZ STOCKER packed her kit and headed to Lingfield Park Racecourse for the 2 o'clock race (100 Miles).  But her name wasn't on the programme!    Liz had posted an entry form...which never arrived.   Undaunted Liz then helped support those who did appear.   Thanks Liz.  Blame the Royal M(F)ail!

FROM THE HOUSE OF COMMONS

Dear Dave,

I'm afraid the Parliamentary timetable means I don't get the chance to race walk these days, but I am so glad the RWA is still going strong. 

Best wishes,

Philip

 

Philip Hollobone MP
Member of Parliament for the Kettering Constituency 

House of Commons, London SW1A 0AA
Tels: 01536 414715 / 020 7219 8373 / 07979 850126
E-mail: philip.hollobone.mp@parliament.uk
 

SAD COMMENT FROM DON COX
Hi Folks,

A very sad story, Selling at a car-boot sale last week, I sold some American soccer medals, The person who brought them asked me if I was a race walker. He then said that he had sold a signed photo of me on ebay.
He told me that he had brought a large job lot at auction and found a lot of race walking signed photo's, Paul Nihill, Bob Dobson, ect and many more, plus lots of other athletes, files and files of Essex history of athletics, lots of folders, hundreds of signed photo's,. I asked him if the name Jerry Everatt was there ,He told me yes, a lot of the photo's where signed to him, He told me that he made a big profit on the lot, Sad that all the work that Jerry done has been scattered, sold at auction, don't know about the book he was writing, we missed out.
CENTURION VERENIGING NEDERLAND

Dear All,


We have to bring the sad news of the death of  C291 Lieuwe Schol on Friday 22th July 2011 at an age of 87 years.    Condolences can be send to:  schollevear@hotmail.com
Lieuwe was in 1959 the first participant from the Netherlands in a 100 mile race and became to Centurion 291.    In 1966 when a lot of Netherlands participants became Centurions, the Centurion Vereniging Nederland was founded.     Lieuwe was for 27 years the first President of the CVN.    He has walked 60 x Nijmegen 4-Days.   He has also walked 40 x from Amsterdam-to-Leeuwarden over 150 km.     He has also walked 35 x from Brussels/Nijmegen-to-Rotterdam over 150 / 160 km.   Lieuwe was in all his life of walking an amiable and very friendly person and in the Netherlands a great promoter of the 100 miles in England.


We all will miss him.


Kind regards


Piet Jansens C389   

 

Adds.Hon.Ed.    He was indeed known by many EW readers and will be much missed, for he completed 16 UK 100 Miles races and was very much part of our scene.   A truly sad loss. 

BUY THE BOOK
Public-spirited MICK BARNBROOK now gives up spare time assisting as a volunteer in a 2nd hand bookshop which helps generate profits for a local nature reserve.
TORCH BEARERS
Don't forget nominations are sought for Olympic torch bearers starting at Lands End (19 May) & ending in Stratford (27 Jul).  Let's see race walkers included.  Many sites are taking names, including several sponsors such as Lloyds TSB Bank on : lloudstsb.com/london2012


THREE LINE WHIP
If you're not at the BMAF 20/30K Championship (Coventry) then come to Ashtons Track on Sat 20th August (11.45am) as it's the joint LICC/Enf Lge 5,000m.   It's ALAN O'RAWE's last race before hitting 70 years of age - the following day!   Alan's been a major part of Essex race walking since the 70s becoming Centurion 791 in our County when completing 100 miles in 23.26.12 on Colchester Garrison Track at the 1985 BT 24 hours classic.  A tattoo now bears this number on an arm!  Other new Centurions that day with Essex connections were Bob Dobson, Don Cox and Olly Browne...and Martin Fisher who would later move to South Essex.   Three of Alan's sons have become Essex senior walking champions and across the board his family have been successful in race walking, road running, boxing, football and swimming.   Alan keenly follows the turf where his selections are always worth following as he's a serious student of form.  And he truly enjoys his time in Canvey's bingo halls where he's also well known...and successful!  We say happy birthday to one of our most genial competitors

ON ROUTE

After visiting Hillingdon Cycle Circuit Cabbie STEVE ALLEN kindly drove Dave Ainsworth, Olly Browne, Chris Cattano & Alan O'Rawe back to Liverpool Street without putting his meter on!   On the train snooker star Steve Davis travelled alongside us.  He chatted and remembered when Barry Hearn came to present prizes at a Romford Brewery 3K dash around the Market Place with Steve, fellow snooker star Tony Meo and late heavyweight champion Gary Mason.

GOLDEN GIRL

Wickford grandmother JOAN BELL earned 5 medals at the Gothenburg's World Transplant Games. Joan, who appears in walking events, has been to every Transplant Games since 2001.  She was diagnosed with kidney failure at 45 years of age and waited 2 years for a donor.   Joan claimed golds in the 3K mini-marathon, 3K race walk and 400/800/1500m runs.    Joan was good at badminton until dislocating a shoulder...then trainer David Bland suggested athletics.  Said Joan, "I have worked quite hard and want to say a big thank you to my trainer for helping me so much".  Well done to Joan, who has won Essex walking medals.   Organ donation details can be found on www.organdonation.nhs.uk
JIM HURLEY R.I.P

Please could you pass the word around the race walking fraternity that Jim died last week. He had been ill for some time.  I have been trying to find phone numbers of friends to tell them but haven't had much luck.  I would be grateful if you could pass the message on for me.  The funeral will be very quiet with only his family which is what he wanted.  Thank you for doing this for me and I send best wishes to all his friends.  Dorothy Hurley

COPY OF APPRECIATION SENT BY CHRIS FLINT TO MARK EASTON


Hi Mark,


	Many congratulations to SWC and to you personally for the organisation of a most successful championship. These events involve a huge amount of work and the way everyone assisted in the many jobs that need to be done was most impressive.   


	For the Centurions this was an exceptional contribution to our Centenary celebrations with 15 new Centurions of which 7 are Ladies, and impressive performances by UK club walkers and from abroad. As a participant I could see the resolve of everyone from judges, marshals, refreshments, lap recorders (what a brilliant job they did throughout the 24 hours) and the success of the chip made this a great event.  You should be proud with what was achieved.  


	Well done.


 	All best regards,


 	Chris, C849


	Hon. Secretary, The Centurions.   


	 


Adds. Hon Ed.   These comments to Mark are published with the author's permission.    Many Essex Walker readers were at the SWC 100 Miles and will concur with the above.   A great day for our hosts : 1st lady (2nd overall), 1st UK man and 1st UK team. Sandra Brown - yet again – finished  ahead of our UK men, it was proof that male standards are slipping and no new UK leading distance men are coming thorough!








ADVISES PETER MARLOW


The 10 miles will now be held on Sunday 4th March at Coventry. Venues for the other Championships will be decided shortly.





Regards,





Peter











